
City of San Diego 

Parks and Recreation Department 

San Carlos Community Recreation Advisory Group 

November 16, 2022 

MINUTES 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS 

 

Terry Cords- Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.  

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

Chairperson: Terry Cords   Crusaders Soccer Club 

  Jay Wilson   July 4th Comittee 

  Sandi Calobaugh  MAL  

  Joe Campos   Patriots League    

            Jennifer Weaver                      Navajo Girls Softball 

 Staff:   

Jerry Abbott, District Manager, City of San Diego Parks and Rec. 

Kelly Wood, Area Manager II, City of San Diego Parks and Rec.  

Anthony Hackett, Council District 7 Representative, Council Member Raul                            

Campillo’s Office 

 

Guests – ( Please excuse any typos or incorrect spellings)   

Doug Mooney 

Neal Akin 

Leanord Ward  

Sheila Gigante 

Billy Gigante 

Jeff Rosa 

Gregory Lorek 

Teri Clark 

Michelle Darby 

Jutta Cohn 

Greg Win?? 

Danielle Stephen 

Erik Karson 

Dennis Frey 

Joe Frig 

Kelly Koury 

James Clark 

Corey Hazelwood 

Michelle Ferrira 

Brook Lafrance 

Vandee Shelton 

Konnie Ledbetter 

Tom Meka 

Scott Dickson 

Ian Adellberg 

Erik Ledbetter 

Dan Emmerosn 

Michelle Masuhr 

Kristen Ludwick 

Robbie Corwell 

Liz Mooney 

Sean Mooney 

   

INFORMATION ITEM:  

Corey Hazelwood with San Carlos Little League gave a power point presentation explaining the 

proposal to install lights at the majors Field at lake Murray Community Park explaining that the 

lights would allow for the league to accommodate more Little League players from the 

community and ability to host more games among other benefits. He further explained that the 

cost is being paid through private donations and that the Little League will pay the electric bill 

and maintenance of the lights. Other details were provided in the presentation.  

*A hard copy of the presentation will be filed with the official minutes. 

Several guests in attendance spoke in favor and not in favor of the project, asked questions, and 

voiced their opinions. 
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Guests in favor of the lights commented that it would benefit the youth and community, provide 

additional light and usage of the park to help in reduction of crime after dark, and help keep kids 

out of trouble. 

Guests against the lights or having questions were: additional noise from games, practices, 

patrons, additional traffic and parking issues, renting to travel ball teams out of season making it 

a year around used field, use of field used for growth of travel ball, concern that with approval of 

these lights, other groups would also seek to install lights on their fields, environmental impact 

issues, security issues, locking gate to park/ restrooms opening and closing. 

Several attendees requested that these issues be addressed, and further information provided. 

ADJOURNMENT  

                                                                                                                      

Chairperson adjourned the meeting at 7:51 p.m. 

 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING                                                                                                                         

Wednesday, January 18, 2023 

6:30 pm 

 

 
Respectfully Submitted,      

 

 

 

 

Kelly Wood    
Area Manager 


